
INT. HOTEL ROOM - NIGHT

SUSANNA
What

CHARLIE
Hmm?

SUSANNA
You don’t listen to me.  You don’t 
listen to me.  This is-

CHARLIE
What are you talking about?

SUSANNA
I asked you to go in there and 
apologize, you went in there and 
insulted him again.

CHARLIE
What am I supposed to do, tuck him 
in?  I’m not his mother for Christ 
sake.

SUSANNA
Charlie, you’re his brother.  His 
brother.  They tell you today for 
the first time that you have a 
brother.  I don’t see in your face 
one reaction.

CHARLIE
Take it easy.

SUSANNA
I’m not saying joy.  I’m saying 
something.

CHARLIE
Just take it easy.  You don’t know 
what I’m going through here.

SUSANNA
No, I don’t know what you’re going 
through.  What are you going 
through?  Because I don’t know, 
because you don’t tell me anything.  
You just give me lies.  Lies.  
Lies!

CHARLIE
Lies?  What lies?  What lies?



SUSANNA
This thing that Dr. Bruner asked 
you to bring him here?  This is 
bullshit.  I know it’s not true.  
So why don’t you tell me why he is 
here?

CHARLIE
Cause I’m pissed at him.

SUSANNA
At who?

CHARLIE
At my father.

SUSANNA
You’re pissed at your father, and 
you bring Raymond here?  Why?

CHARLIE
I don’t know why.  Cause I got him 
and they want him.

SUSANNA
That makes no sense.

CHARLIE
Raymond was left all the money and 
I got nothing.

SUSANNA
How much?

CHARLIE
Three Million dollars.  The 
inheritance.  Every Penny of it.

SUSANNA
So?

CHARLIE
So I’m going to keep him til I get 
my half.  I deserve that.

Susanna starts packing to leave.

CHARLIE (CONT’D)
What is this?  Huh?  Susanna, just 
take it easy here.

SUSANNA
I’ve had enough.
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CHARLIE
What?  You’ve had enough?  What do 
you mean you’ve had enough?

SUSANNA
I’ve just had enough, I’m leaving.

CHARLIE
You’re leaving.

SUSANNA
Yes.

CHARLIE
You’re leaving me now?  I need you.  
I need you now.

SUSANNA
What.  You need nobody.

CHARLIE
What does that mean?  What?  Just 
take it easy.  What is my crime 
here, huh?  What is my God-damn 
crime?

SUSANNA
Your crime is you use people.  
You’re using Raymond.  You’re using 
me.  You use everybody.

CHARLIE
I’m using Raymond?  Raymond.  
Raymond! Am I using you?  Am I 
using you Raymond?

RAYMOND (O.S.)
Yes.

CHARLIE
Shut up!  He is answering a 
question from a half hour ago.  
What good is three Million dollars 
to him?  That money is just going 
to sit there for the rest of his 
life and I need that money.  You 
know I need that money.

SUSANNA
Yeah, you need it, so it’s hardly 
like stealing, no?  When it’s over, 
what happens to Raymond?
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CHARLIE
He’ll go back to Wallbrook.  Or a 
better place.  With the money I’ll 
put him in a better place.  What 
difference does it make?  He’s 
going to be just the same.

SUSANNA
As long as you have his money.

CHARLIE
His money.  That man was my father 
too.  What about my fucking half?  
Where is my half?  I’m entitled to 
that money Goddammit!

SUSANNA
You kidnapped this man.

CHARLIE
I did not take him.  I took my 
half.

SUSANNA
You’re crazy

CHARLIE
Yeah, well it runs in the family.  
You’re wet.  Soaking wet and you’re 
going to leave in the middle of the 
night.  Will you just wait?  My 
father has stuck it to me all my 
life.  What do you want from me?  
What do you want from me?

SUSANNA
I’m out.
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